MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

June 8 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by Vice President Anne Bourner on June 8, 2009 in the library’s genealogy room.

Members present:





    Absent:  

	Don Adams
	Steve Gerlach
	Domenica McDonald

	Anne Bourner
	Darlene Prest
	Helen Menke

	Richard Cavalier
	Janice Taylor
	

	Mary Ann Clendenin
	Cristy Stupegia, Librarian     
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


The minutes of the May 4, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Janice Taylor and seconded by Darlene Prest to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence – none

Treasurer’s Report 

After the Treasurer’s Report was reviewed, it was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept the report.  It was moved by Janice Taylor and seconded by Darlene Prest to pay the bills and all outstanding bills, including the upcoming summer bills.  Motion carried unanimously. 

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to purchase a barcode reader and receipt printer for the new service point.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report

A.  Grant News
1. New computers are arriving and will be installed at the end of the week.

2. Work is coming along on the new carpeting
3. Neil Kelley of the Illinois State Library has asked for a “Letter of Explanation” from the library board of trustees pertaining to the acceptance of bids for the FY2008 Live and Learn Mini-Construction Grant.  It was moved by Darlene Prest and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the letter to be signed.  Motion carried unanimously.

B. Steve, Richard and Cristy will be working on options to try to keep children off of the library roof and from vandalizing the building.

C. Open House possibilities were discussed.

At 7:37 p.m., it was moved by Janice Taylor and seconded by Steve Gerlach to go into a closed session.  Motion carried unanimously.

At 7:40 p.m., it was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to go back into regular session.  Motion carried unanimously.

D.  After review of the closed meeting minutes, it was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Steve Gerlach to keep the closed meeting minutes closed.  Motion carried unanimously.

E. Personnel – The hours worked by all personnel were reviewed.

F. It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to be closed on July 3 and 4, in keeping with the same hours as the city.  Motion carried unanimously.
G. This is the last meeting of the board until the September stated meeting.  During the summer, the board members need to review the Illinois Library Laws and Rules dated January 2008.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the Librarian’s report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business – None

New Business – None

It was moved by Darlene Prest and seconded by Janice Taylor to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board 

